
 

 City of Garden Grove 
 OFFICIAL NOTICE 

 PLEASE READ! 
 

NOTICE OF NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING 
 
The City of Garden Grove will hold a Neighborhood Meeting for the Water Transmission Main – Lampson Pump 
Station to West Garden Grove Pump Station 
 
DATE/TIME: WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 24, 2011 AT 7:00 P.M. 

 
MEETING  
LOCATION:     

 
11300 STANFORD AVENUE, COMMUNITY MEETING CENTER, GARDEN 
GROVE 
 

DISCUSSION: THE CITY OF GARDEN GROVE (CITY) IS SCHEDULED TO CONSTRUCT A 
NEW WATER TRANSMISSION MAIN FROM ITS LAMPSON PUMP STATION 
TO ITS WEST GARDEN GROVE PUMP STATION.  CONSTRUCTION IS 
ANTICIPATED TO BEGIN IN FEBRUARY 2012.  THE PROJECT IS 
PRESENTLY UNDER DESIGN BY A CONSULTING FIRM, CIVILTEC, WHO’S 
CONTRACT WAS APPROVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL AT THEIR MAY 10, 
2011 CITY COUNCIL MEETING. 
 
THE PROJECT BEGINNING POINT IS IN LAMPSON AVENUE, 
APPROXIMATELY 1,000 FEET WEST OF NINTH STREET, WHERE A TAP 
WILL BE MADE INTO AN EXISTING 18-INCH STEEL MAIN.  A 16-INCH 
DIAMETER MAIN IS TO BE INSTALLED ALONG LAMPSON AVENUE TO 
EUCLID AVENUE AND NORTH ALONG EUCLID AVENUE TO ALLEN DRIVE.  
THE MAIN WILL CONTINUE WESTERLY ALONG ALLEN DRIVE TO 
NUTWOOD STREET, AND CONTINUES NORTHERLY ALONG NUTWOOD 
STREET TO CHAPMAN AVENUE, WHERE THE MAIN CONTINUES WESTERLY 
ALONG CHAPMAN AVENUE TO KNOTT STREET.  AT THAT LOCATION, THE 
WATER MAIN WILL BE CONVEYED THROUGH THE TOP OF THE WALL OF 
THE EXISTING WEST GARDEN GROVE RESERVOIR, LOCATED AT 7001 
CHAPMAN AVENUE. 
 
THE PURPOSE OF THE WATER TRANSMISSION MAIN IS TO ELIMINATE 
THE NEED TO CONSTRUCT A WELL IN WEST GARDEN GROVE, AND TO 
CREATE BETTER EFFICIENCY IN THE WATER SYSTEM THAT WILL 
MAXIMIZE UTILIZATION OF EXISTING RESERVOIR STORAGE FACILITIES 
IN EAST GARDEN GROVE.  ALSO, THE COST OF MAINTAINING THE 
TRANSMISSION MAIN IS CONSIDERABLY LESS THAN MAINTAINING A 
WELL OVER A LONG-TERM PERIOD.    

 
PROJECT  
LOCATION: 

 
WATER TRANSMISSION MAIN – LAMPSON PUMP STATION TO WEST 
GARDEN GROVE PUMP STATION 

 
If you wish to learn more and provide comment on the above project, you may do so by attending the 
scheduled Neighborhood Meeting.  Please note that this meeting is not a Public Hearing and no action will be 
taken.  If you are unable to attend the Neighborhood Meeting and would still like to provide input, send your 
written comments to the following address:  City of Garden Grove Public Works Department, Water Services 
Division, Attention: Samuel Kim, P.E., 11222 Acacia Parkway, Garden Grove, CA 92842.  For further 
information, please call the Garden Grove Water Services Division at (714) 741-5534. 
 


